									               Ballyweelin,
										Rosses Point,
										Sligo
22/10/20
Byrne Wallace Solicitors
88 Harcourt St,
 Saint Kevin's, 
Dublin, 
D02 DK18

Dear Sir/Madam, 

I wish to apply for the ByrneWallace Trainee Programme. I am a final year Business and Law Student in UCD. I believe that the ByrneWallace Traineeship programme would be the perfect manner in which to continue my legal training.

I believe that I would be an appropriate candidate for ByrneWallace. I have displayed in previous roles such as that in Street Cart, a hunger and an ambition to rise up the ranks, progressing from a kitchen porter to a shift manager despite my young age. In roles such as my internships in McDermott Creed and Martyn I have been exposed to the realities of a law firm while also gaining practical insights into interactions with legal professionals and clients alike. I believe also that my studies in Business and Law in UCD have added to my understanding of commercial and legal issues.

My previous roles such as working in Street Cart have been very much customer orientated. This involved dealing with both content and at times disgruntled patrons. This has given me an understanding of how to engage with customers to place their needs at the forefront of my working objectives. I believe that this ambition to ultimately satisfy client needs would be applicable in an environment such as ByrneWallace where the ultimate goal is to find effective solutions for the client. 

An observatory day in Court during my Transition Year invoked a fascination about how litigation works. I found the atmosphere of the court room to be contagious. Since that day I have been lucky to have other opportunities to attend court especially during my internship at the end of first year in college. I believe that the calibre and size of clients in ByrneWallace would afford me the opportunity to experience more litigation in a myriad of practice areas on a scale I have not yet experienced.

In the face of the uncertainty associated with Covid-19, Brexit and the economic turmoil associated with both, I  am drawn even more  to ByrneWallace. This is because of the robustness of ByrneWallace and the expansive nature of their practice areas, coupled with their ability and desire to respond to emerging opportunities in particular in response to Brexit and Covid. This gives me confidence that in spite of the unpredictability that reigns at present, that I would still receive a valuable training experience.

Having spoken to previous Trainees in ByrneWallace, they impressed on me that ByrneWallace was a welcoming and supportive environment for Trainees. The spoke of a collegiate atmosphere where they grew in confidence with the support of partners and solicitors. They spoke highly of the challenging exposures that they encountered and the variety of work they faced in the course of their training. I firmly believe that ByrneWallace represents to me the perfect chance to gain a comprehensive legal education and training.

I thank you for taking time to consider my application.

Yours sincerely, 

James Creed




